## Greetings:

If you are receiving this email, you are one of the many who have volunteered to complete an agency or door to door interview for the Visioning process. Thank you for your participation and being involved in this important work!

We held the first of two interview trainings on October 24 and many of you were in attendance. We will hold the second training this Monday, November 4, at 7:00 p.m. For those of you yet to attend, you have the option to be in person at the church or via Zoom. We will need about 45 minutes to take care of the task at hand. If you attended on the 24th and would like to listen in again...you are most welcome to do so but it is only necessary that you attend one. Pastor Paul had sent the Zoom link to all of you prior to the 24th.

Upon completing the training and then making your visit/s, please do the following:

- Write or type up a synopsis of the conversation. If writing by hand, please be sure it is legible. Thank you!
- Please list the agency you interviewed as this will aid us in interpreting the information. It will also assist us as we plan for outreach in the community and will help to identify possible resources as we move ahead. Specific names are not needed...perhaps those can remain In your personal notes should they be needed in the future.
- Please list each question you asked followed with key points from the conversation that ensued (sample questions on 10.20.24 handout and/or within the interview training).
- After the questions and conversation section, please summarize your big ideas or "take away's" from the conversation and conclude those at the end of the document.
- Send the document you have prepared to all three of us at the following emails:
   Pastor Paul, <u>paul.busekist@bethlehemtc.org</u>
   Roger Hardy, <u>roger.hardy@comcast.net</u>
   and Sherri Helman, crazoma23@gmail.com
- We are asking that this information be sent in by November 13. In doing so, it will be placed on the Bethlehem website in order that it can be accessed and reviewed prior to the meeting on November 17. If your interview has not been completed by the 13th, feel free to submit the information as soon as you have finished the process. Latest possible scenario is that you share the information for the first time on November 17 and the information will be added to the website following that meeting. Either way is acceptable.
- Please be familiar with your information so that you are able to make a **brief 3 minute presentation** at the Visioning Event scheduled for Sunday, November 17. We will take time to report our findings in the large group. If your team cannot be represented, please let one of us know in order that we may be prepared to assist.

Again, great thanks for your participation and interest in this process. Should you have made any door to door contacts, please follow a similar pattern in reporting your experience. The saying, "Many hands make light work," surely speaks well in this endeavor. By joining and working together, we are already on the right path...building up the Kingdom of God. We look forward to being together again on November 17!!

Peace to You...

Pastor Paul, Roger, and Sherri